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Let people know about our event by posting on your Neighborhood Facebook 

page! Bring friends—new members who sign up will get a free plant! 
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If you missed Golden Love’ presentation on Water Neutral Gar-
dening at our March meeting, you can see the PowerPoint 
presentation on his website, and other resources he men-
tioned in his talk (https://lovesgardens.com/resources/). Gold-
en has moved and embarked on a new botanical adventure at 
1955 Encina Drive, Santa Cruz. “We will be removing a lot of 
concrete and asphalt and are waiting on permits from the 
County to do this. It will be a demonstration garden with many 
fruiting trees, shrubs, perennials and vines; raised beds made 
with broken concrete; a cob studio; infiltration galleries and 
basins to store water in the ground and so much more. Our 
first free on-site workshop "Residential Rainwater Harvesting" 
will be Sunday, May 7, 1- 5 pm. We will be installing rain bar-
rels in series along the side of our house.” 

Residential Rainwater 

Harvesting Workshop 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunday, May 7 · 1 - 5pm   

1955 Encino Dr., Santa Cruz 

  

 

Want to Learn How to  Harvest 

Rainwater? This workshop is 

for people who want to build 

resilience in their gardens 

with water stored around 

their home             

We will start with a short talk at 1 pm. Then Golden Love will 
lead the group in assembling a series of rain barrels along the 

side of the house. 
The installation will 
include the latest 
techniques for easily 
installing hose bibs, 
intake, over flow, 
and equalizer 
tubes. Golden will 
share about the pro-
cess of routing the 
overflow from the 
system in-

to infiltration basins and galleries for in-ground water stor-
age. He will also cover how to plumb the rain barrels into 
a gravity fed irrigation system to water plants. 

Join in the fun of con-
serving water, saving 
money, and engaging 
in protecting our aq-
uifers. Handouts will 
be available. 

 Register at  https://
www.eventbrite.com/
e/residential-
rainwater-harvesting-

tickets-578265907897 

Golden says, later in the year, we will 
have "Building Dry Stack Raised Beds" 
using broken concrete from the patio 
we will be removing, "Building Infiltra-
tion Galleries and Basins", and "Food 
Forest Planning and Building" workshops. 

  
  May is National Salad 

Month:          
Lettuce         
Celebrate!  
  

Spring produce abounds,  so try 
tossing  together some sugar snap 
peas, some greens (lettuce, arugula 
or spinach) and some quartered or 
halved strawberries.  Dress with 
equal parts  extra-virgin olive oil, 
balsamic vinegar and  fresh-
squeezed lemon juice, a little water, 
grated lemon zest, a bit of salt and 
black pepper. Garnish with thinly 
sliced fresh basil and fresh torn 
mint. Aaahhh! 
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Members-at-Large 

Debbie Kindle 

poppy-54@live.com 

 Plant Table 

Lupe Allen,  247-2705 
lupea@ucsc.edu  

aneymark@hotmail.com 

Evelyn & George Zhovreboff 

1-916-303-3673 

zhovreboff@aol.com 

 Refreshments 

Marge  Gregory 

684-1529 

margegrego-

ry41@gmail.com 

 

Webmaster 

Joe Thompson  

 joe@joehometech.com  

  

The Gardeners' Club 

President 

Cherry Thompson, 475-0991 

cherrylea@comcast.net 

Vice President & Publicity 

Morgan Louis 245-5522 

mlouisbsa@gmail.com 

Secretary 

April Barclay, 688-7656 

AABarclay@aol.com 

Treasurer  

Dena Gonsalves, 477=0847 

denagonsalves@hotmail.com 

 Membership 

Suzanne Caron 609-6230 

Suzanne.bottomline@gmail.com 

Hospitality 

Vacant 

Newsletter Writer/Editor 

Lise Bixler, 457-2089 

lisebixler@sbcglobal.net 

www.thegardenersclub.org 

 It's easy-peasy to join our club!  

Dues are $15 per calendar year. Make check 

to "The Gardeners' Club" and mail to P.O. Box 3025., Ben Lomond, 

CA 95005. Meetings are held at 7:00 p.m. on the 2nd Thursday of 

each month at the Aptos Grange , 2555 Mar Vista Dr., Aptos 

 P.O. Box 3025, Ben Lomond CA 95005 

Our front page logo iis graciously shared with us by  artist Lisa Za-
dor. Order a print or see more of her work at her Etsy shop  

www.etsy.com/shop/curiousprintpattern. 

 All I want for Mother’s 
Day is Lego Flower Sets. 
Happy Mother’s Day to 
all who nurture! 

mailto:lupea@ucsc.edu
mailto:humusme@aol.com

